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Dear Mr. Freitas-Valle,


As I told you some days ago, the problem now confronting us in placing the Portinari murals is one of finance. Our technical people estimate that it will cost at least $20,000 to place the murals in the South Lobby. Since no funds have been appropriated
for this purpose, the Secretary-General is not in a position to go ahead until he consults the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions which is scheduled to meet in June. If the proper financial arrangements can be made, the Secretary-General will then proceed with the placement of the murals.

Even though the cost of placement would be twice as great it remains our considered judgement, including that of Mr. Wallace Harrisson, our art adviser, that the best place for these murals would be the North Lobby which has the spaciousness required for these murals. It would give them the proper setting of grandeur which they could not have in the South Lobby where they would be too close together to be viewed well from any vantage point. This would produce a jumbled impression.

Regrettably, the rumour seems to have spread in your country that we were not properly safeguarding the murals pending their placement. I would appreciate it if you would assure those concerned, including Mr. Portinari, that the murals are being very carefully preserved and protected against any kind of damage or deterioration.







Very sincerely yours, 

His Excellency




Andrew W. Cordier

Mr. Cyro de Freitas-Valle



Executive Assistant

Permanent Representative of



the Secrtetary-General

Brazil to the United Nations
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New York 22, New York
